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The Commission for Communications Regulation (“ComReg”) conducted a 

review of Eircom Limited’s (trading as “eir”) regulatory governance 

arrangements including, but not limited to, eir’s Regulatory Governance 

Model ("RGM"). ComReg had appointed KPMG and Cartesian Limited (the 

“Advisors”) as independent advisors to assist ComReg with its review. On 13 

July 2017 ComReg published a Call for Input1 requesting industry views on 

the observations of its Advisors. 

Responses received 

Five responses were received from: 

 ALTO 

 BT Communications Ireland Limited 

 Eircom Limited  

 Sky Ireland Limited 

 Vodafone Ireland Limited 

Non-confidential versions of these responses have been published as 

ComReg Document No. 17/64c 

ComReg, together with its Advisors, has been assessing these responses.   

Next steps 

ComReg has initiated a project to identify whether any regulatory measures 

would be appropriate, having regard to its objectives and functions, including 

those under the Access Regulations2, in particular under Regulations 8 to 15. 

ComReg plans to consult on proposals in this regard in the second half of 

2018. 

 

  

                                                           
1 ComReg Document No. 17/64. 
2 European Communities (Electronic Communications Networks and Services) (Access) 
Regulations 2011 (S.I. No. 334 of 2011) (“the Access Regulations”).   


